BHCC Allotments Service & BHAF Committee
Liaison Meeting

6.30 pm Tuesday, 11 September 2012
Cityparks’ Offices, Stanmer Nursery, Brighton

BHCC Representatives Present: 

Cllr. Lizzie Deane (Allotments)


Graeme Rolf (Cityparks Operations Manager)

David Cooper (Allotments Officer)
BHAF Committee Members Present: 
John Burns (BHAF Chair)




Allan Brown (BHAF Secretary)




Mark Carroll (BHAF Publicity Officer)



Anne Glow



Gary Johnson




Simon Powell

Apologies:




Tania Johnson, Steve Lucas, Linda Long
1. Minutes

· Minutes of the previous meeting:  agreed
· Matters arising from the previous minutes:  to follow
2. Statistics

	
	14 Aug – 11 Sep 2012
	10 Jul – 14 Aug 2012
	+/- on previous month

	Lettable Plots
	2988
	2965
	+ 23

	Unlettable plots
	51
	53 (212)
	- 161

	Vacant Plots
	412
	311
	+ 101

	New Lets
	10
	36
	- 26

	Terminated Tenancies
	88
	59
	+ 29

	Waiting Lists
	2038
	2101
	- 63


DC reported a further reduction in the number on waiting lists.  Distinction had now been made between unlettable and (decommissioned) plots resulting in a significant drop.
A number of site representatives had made a concerted effort to let vacant plots; particularly at the Weald site where 40 plots had been let in recent weeks (not yet showing on the stats report).
3. Maintenance

· Maintenance report: DC circulated the monthly maintenance worksheets that recorded the maintenance requests received and those completed in the past month.  Figures did not include routine maintenance work which was on-going throughout the year.
The frequency of cutting haulage ways was discussed.
4. Projects

· Community Payback:  CP group was scheduled to work at the Race Hill site on Wednesday 26 September.
· Site wish lists:  2011 wish lists were circulated.
· Allotment Strategy:  composition of the steering group had been agreed upon and would comprise three council officers, four members of the BHAF committee and representatives from NAS, BHOGG and RAGS (possibly the Food Partnership?)  The NAS representative would be unable to attend a meeting before November earliest.  Gillian Marston would advise meeting dates.
5. Administration

· Inspection/Re-inspection process:  DC reported four sites remained to be re-inspected.
Committee expressed reservations about the number of improvement notices issued in 2012.

GR pointed out the number of notices issued was significantly less than the figures being reported in the media.

DC intended to re-draft the content of Improvement Notices before 2013 inspections.  New drafts would be discussed with the BHAF committee in the new year.
SP requested GR & DC produce a statement announcing the intention to review inspection procedures before 2013 which could be published on the BHAF website.
· 2012-2013 invoices:  the Cityparks admin team were preparing for the issue of allotment invoices in the first week in October.
6. Any Other Business

· Site associations:  it was agreed that more sites should be encouraged to establish associations and that associations should be represented on the BHAF committee.

The appointment of site reps by associations was discussed.  Currently, site reps are appointed in different ways: some by the AO, some by association
· Site representative’s quarterly meeting:  the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, 19 September at Patcham Community Centre.  Invitations had been sent.
· Allotment watch:  DC had arranged for police representatives to attend the site reps’ meeting to present their vision for improving crime prevention on allotment sites. 
· Defamatory email:  a public retraction had been circulated to recipients of the original email. 
· Liaison meetings:  it was agreed to discontinue meeting on a monthly basis and to meet every other month in future (unless circumstances required interim meetings).
Meeting concluded at 8.00 pm.

Next Liaison Meeting:  6.30 pm, Tuesday, 13 November 2012

